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Traffic Mitigation Measures in the Event of Sizewell C Construction 
Closure of the B1125 at the Water Tower Junction 

For Consideration at WPC Meeting of 15 January 2024 
 
 

Background 
Walberswick Parish Council is a member of the B1125 Working Group established under the 
Deed of Obligation between Sizewell C and Suffolk County Council and East Suffolk District 
Council.  This working group, comprised of Blythburgh, Walberswick and Westleton Parish 
Council representatives was established under the Deed of Covenant with the purpose of 
mitigating some of the traffic and road safety issues of the B1125 associated with the Sizewell C 
construction.   
 
With regard to the B1125, it is acknowledged that the roadway will bear very significant 
additional traffic as a result of the building of Sizewell C.   Given that the construction period will 
be for a minimum of 10-12 years (and very likely many years more based on the experience of 
EDF at Hinkley C which is already 10 years over schedule) and will involve on a daily basis some 
7500 workers travelling to the area in addition to thousands of coaches, lorries and vans, it is 
expected that the B1125 will experience hugely increased volume of Sizewell traffic as well as 
rat running to avoid the main route which will consist of the B1122 (to which the B1125 
connects) and the A12.    Eventually, the huge pressure on the B1122 as the primary route to 
Sizewell is expected to subside once the Sizewell C link road is built further south, but all routes 
– and especially those that allow motorists to rat run from an overwhelmed A12 – will see 
unprecedented volumes of traffic throughout the long construction.  
 
Proposal 
The Parish Council members of the B1125 Working Group have been working with Sizewell C, 
ESC and Suffolk County Council Highways Department to design schemes to help slow traffic, 
improve safety, manage heavier flows and discourage rat running to the extent possible.  A 
major traffic calming and road safety build is planned for Westleton which sits directly on the 
B1125.   At the northern end, it has been proposed to close off the B1125 to the north where it 
meets the Walberswick Road (B1387) at the Water tower junction so that traffic cannot rat run 
through Blythburgh to the A12 or avoid the A12 by using the B1125.  This will block the 
“shortcut” shown on mapping apps and instead direct traffic down the A12.  The Walberswick 
and Blythburgh representatives on the Working Group have been the driving force behind the 
closure of this junction which is already dangerous under current traffic conditions.  Without the 
closure, it is believed that coming out of Walberswick across the B1125 will be extraordinarily 
dangerous and difficult, with long tailbacks and compromised safety a daily event.   It would 
also be impossible to protect Blythburgh from massive volumes of Sizewell and rat-run traffic 
that would bifurcate that village and create dangerous conditions throughout the village and at 
the turning points onto the A12.  
 
Coming from north at the A12, road signage will show that there is no through road.  The road 
signage on the B1125 from the south at the B1387 will show that the road is closed  with a  “T” 
sign.  The closure will be with a gate or similar that will allow passage by emergency vehicles as 
necessary.  This gate with be just north of the farmhouse on the western side of the B1125.  
Bicycles and pedestrians will always have access.  Vehicles coming out of the B1387 from 
Walberswick will be instructed by signage to “Give Way” going both straight on the B1387 or 
turning south.    This turn will be considerably safer since there will not be traffic crossing the 
B1387 from the north and south as there is today.   
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While closing the B1125 helps address the key problems, it will require changes to the condition 
of the B1387 where it runs alongside “Water tower Farm” and in the turning at the A12.   As part 
of the proposed scheme, exiting the B1387 at the A12 will be widened with a dedicated left and 
right turn lane markings enough to handle up to three cars (or a piece of farm equipment) 
queuing to enter the A12.  In addition, turning from the A12 into the B1387 will benefit from new 
lane markings, signage and “anti-skid” surfacing to handle the much higher volumes of vehicles 
using this turning.    This should also help control the tailbacks that occur, particularly in the 
summer, behind cars trying to turn out of the B1387 into the A12.   
 
The other necessary condition for this scheme is for improvements to be made in the quality of 
the B1387 from the B1125 to the A12.  Whilst Sizewell C is not including this within its 
responsibility, SCC Highways department, as participants in the B1125 Working Group, have 
confirmed that they are aware of the poor condition of this road and that drainage and curb 
improvements will be necessary to make this scheme work.  Currently, flooding on that road 
makes 2-way traffic impossible at times and it is not fit for purpose if the alternative of the 
northern end of the B1125 is no longer available.   Therefore, in conjunction with this scheme, it 
is essential that SCC Highways simultaneously undertake the road improvement work.  
 
Admittedly, many people who live and visit Walberswick use the northern end of the B1125 
through Blythburgh.  It should be noted that this roadway is already signed as “no through 
traffic”, but this instruction is routinely ignored.  By closing the road, everyone will have to exit at 
the A12 or go south on the B1125.   Whilst this may seem inconvenient, the construction of 
Sizewell C will fundamentally constrain the way everyone moves about and these types of 
delays and diversions will become a permanent aspect of living here.   There is no denying that 
the impact will be overwhelmingly negative and of very long duration.   Unfortunately, national 
level government is unmoved by the local impact of the project and therefore schemes like the 
one proposed here are absolutely essential to provide some mitigation to the most egregious 
traffic and safety impacts.   For that reason, the B1125 Working Group recommends that the 
Parish Councils and communities involved support these proposals.   
 
Next Steps 
 
If the WPC supports this proposal, the Representative will go back to the Working Group to 
move forward the plans.   It is also proposed to share these plans more widely with the Parish, 
perhaps at an upcoming Parish Meeting or a special event.   Timelines and other details are yet 
to be agreed.   However, the representatives of Sizewell C at the Working Group have repeatedly 
said that the intention is to get these schemes in place at the very start particularly when the 
larger transport mitigation schemes (such as the link road, park and rides, etc) are not expected 
until later in the project cycle.   
 
 
JBassinette, 8 January 2024 
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Appendix – Road Plans 
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